



Red Flannel Saddle Club General Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, July 17, 2024

6:30pm

Red Flannel Saddle Club, Sand Lake



1. Call to Order

- 6:41pm

2. Attendance:

- Laurie Magoon, Amanda Ives, Alivia Groce, Alison Fisk, Lori Prince, Elizabeth D'Antuiono, Marilyn L.
- Missing Board Members: Eli Bachar, Delaney Keech, Allyson Badge, Taylor Visser, Sam Veltma, Tanya Badge

3. Secretary's Report

- Any Discussion:
 - i. Approved: Lori Prince
 - ii. Second: Alison Fisk

4. Treasurer's Report

- Any Discussion? Recommend for Marilyn and Taylor to go over and review how much is being deposited vs how much is being shown that we earn per show and edit our treasurer report to reflect what we actually earn.
 - i. Approved: Amanda Ives
 - ii. Second: Lori P

5. Committee Reports

- Website: (Kami)
 - i. Updates:
 - 1.
- Advertising / Sponsorships: (Taylor/Liz D)
 - i. Updates:
 - 1. We would like to know who was sponsored by each person. We would like to give a timeframe for club members to reach back out to their sponsors and if they don't then we as a club can reach out to them and as for a sponsorship for the club not a specific member.
 - 2. If you get \$500 in sponsorship you can get your \$25 membership dues back in RF Bucks.
- Public Relations: (Sam)
 - i. Updates:
 - 1. No Updates
- Show Committees:
 - i. Casual Pleasure: (Taylor & Amanda)
 - 1. Updates:
 - a. Potential give set times next year for trail. Hire another trail judge but they do set up, tear down, and judge for \$100
 - b. Raffle Prizes are LOVED
 - ii. Red Thing: (Laurie, Lori, & Kami)
 - 1. Updates:
 - a. No Show updates due to no shows. Next Show is 7/27/24
 - iii. Speed: (Laurie, Lori, & Kami)

- 1. Updates:
 - a. Candi is the next judge everything is a go. Working on prizes.
- iv. Christmas In July: (Taylor & Amanda)
 - 1. Updates:
 - a. Need Grand and Reserve Halter Prizes
- v. Ranch Show: (Laurie & Kami)
 - 1. Updates:
 - a. Nothing to report
- vi. Jr. Board Members
 - 1. Updates:
 - a. Kudos to Alivia for joining us!!!!!!

6. Grounds Usage

- o Updates:
 - i. SLSS will be taking Rockford's slot until Logan is done with Dog practice until we have States. Liz has been offered it for Monday's to use now that the Slickers are done with practice.

7. Old Business:

- o PO Box information
 - i. No updates on this at this time. Alison to get a PO Box in Cedar Springs for us.
- o Secondary Door Lock for the Trail Shed
 - i. Still pending.
- o PA System Update
 - i. Next week Thursday at 4pm a guy is coming out to look at the system. If this guy doesn't work then Jameson G (Montcalm County Fair) will come out and take a look at it.
- o Grounds Update for mowing
 - i. No shows last month we didn't have them come out and mow. Coming out 7/16 or 7/17. They have been asked to make sure to mow around the gates and the signs.
- o New tractor shed update
 - i. Kami to reach out to Dean's so we can have them come in and deliver us sand and leveling.
 - ii. Shed is ready-ish just need to call them and when we get ahold of them it is a week out from when we call for them to have it to us.
- o Other fixes/updates to the grounds:
 - i. Lori waiting to hear from her brother in law for the roof repairs needed. Greg says we need to strip everything off and redo it.
 - 1. Looking at doing brown metal roof instead red due to the price of materials.
 - ii. Laurie talking to William (her son) about power washing the buildings and bleachers.

8. New Business

- o Placing a temporary pen up at your horse trailer...should we allow it?
 - i. If you are going to need to put up a pen please park in the lower area vs in the front of the driveway. Front of driveway (Closest to the arena) is for tie only horses and the lower part of the parking area (other side of the driveway) is open for pens off your trailer.
- o Paying cash instead of a check for grounds maintenance so we don't have to send a 1099
 - i. You have to send one for anything over \$600.00. If we do this we will have to increase their amount to \$180 per mow

- a. Kami made a motion to pay cash for mowing and they pick it up at the end of the next show if possible. If not we will make a time and place to meet with them. Up their total to \$180
- b. Lori second. - Put it on the end show tally paperwork as Maintenance.
- c. All approved - motion passed

9. Open Forum:

- Make sure we have everything picked up and cleaned up after every show. Also, make sure all the trash is taken down and the arena is drug before and after every show!
-

10. Next Meeting:

- September - Laurie to put out a poll out to see what works for everyone.

11. Adjourned!

- Motioned By: Lori P
- Second: Kami DeWitt
- Meeting Adjourned at 7:55pm